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Comments of Eutelsat :


At  this initial stage of  the work towards the preparation of  the Report of the Director of BR to WRC’97 on matters pertaining to Resolution 18 of the Kyoto Plenipotentiary Conference (1994), Eutelsat wishes to submit to the attention of the Rapporteurs for SC4 (Mr Leive) and for SC5 (Mr Hauck), for their consideration in the preparation of their individual reports, the comments given hereafter.   


Eutelsat may of course wish to comment further during a later phase of the correspondence work coordinated by the two Rapporteurs.


The role of  the IOOSS


Intergovernmental Organizations Operating Satellite Systems (IOOSS) are established by international treaties to offer to all their member countries, at global or regional level, the opportunity of accessing satellite communications under favourable economical terms, with costs being shared proportionally to the actual needs of each individual country. 


In today’s context, increasingly driven by commercial interests and competition, the ability of IOOSS to provide access to their satellites to all their members on a non-discriminatory basis remains the best, if not the only, guarantee for many countries to continue to benefit from  satellite communications to meet their specific needs. This would not necessarily be the case within the strategies developed by commercial satellite operators


The necessity for IOOSS to make sure that their satellites can be accessed by all members wherever they may be situated within a given satellite coverage area however results in particular difficulties for IOOSS to access frequency and orbital resources in the manner and to the extent necessary for this to be always possible.


For the above reasons we therefore fully support the work undertaken under Resolution 18 with the objective of identifying measures that would make access to frequency and orbital resources easier to those who really need and use such resources. However, we also believe that due account needs to be taken of the specific role fulfilled by IOOSS and that care should be exercized to avoid that the measures which may be adopted lead to IOOSS being even more constrained than at present for accessing the orbit and spectrum resources.


